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Lincoln Elementary School 
“Home of the Little Devils” 

Board Report for October 28, 2015 
 

 

 The One to One Reading Orientation was held on September 28 at LES.  Adult coaches 

will be paired with one particular student in grades 1-3 for 35:00 per week.  The data 

supports about an 80-100% success rate when it comes to students increasing their 

fluency and MAP reading scores.  We are also participating in the One to One Math 

Program with targeted students being paired up with a coach for 35:00 once a week.    

 

 Parent Teacher Conferences were held on 10/22 from 3-7pm.  Teachers discussed the 

quarterly report card marks, shared the fall MAP data, and explained the K-PREP 

Student Report sheets.  The intermediate students also participated in student-led 

conferences where they discussed goals and progress for the year.        

 

 Students (4-6) of the Month for August and September will be rewarded by receiving 

Pizza with the Principals from Buona Vita on 10/23.           

 

 A student recognition assembly will occur on Friday, 10/24 to recognize students for the 

following: fall MAP testing goals, Star/Students of the Month, 1st quarter honor 

roll/super honor, and perfect attendance for the 1st quarter. 

 

 Many students are participating in extra-curricular activities at LES during the fall.  The 

following groups are currently meeting on a regular basis and preparing for upcoming 

performances/events: Speech and Drama, Honors Choir, Art Club, Girls on the Run, LES 

Student Council, Robotics, Chess Club, Wrestling, Cross Country, and 21st Century Grant.     

 

 School-wide RTI for students in grades K-6 has begun with students being placed in 

appropriate groups based on K-PREP results, fall MAP data, and AIMSweb information.  

Teachers have begun progress monitoring all students in Tier II and Tier III groups using 

AIMSweb.  Advisory Team Meetings were held on 10/14-10/16 to discuss each student’s 

current progress and next steps to address any current deficiencies.    

 

 The school administration along with Mr. Wolf, the Director of Teaching and Learning, 

have collaborated to target numerous students who would benefit from the Lexia and 



 

200 Clay Street           Dayton, Kentucky          41074 

Reading Plus intervention programs.  Reading Plus candidates are in grades 4-6 (60 

total) and must have a 3rd grade foundational reading level.  Lexia candidates are in 3rd 

grade (20 total) and have a range of abilities and needs.  We are optimistic about the 

opportunities that these programs will offer for our students.  

 
 The annual mumkin fundraiser was another huge success with approximately 1532 

mumkins being sold bringing in a profit of close to $7000.  These funds are imperative to 

the many student incentive programs taking place at LES.  Thanks to everyone for their 

support.         

 

 We are pleased to announce that Lincoln Elementary School’s score on the K-PREP State 

Test from the spring of 2015 was a 66.0 (proficiency mark was a 66.2).  Our achievement 

score increased from 63.5 to 66.0. Our gap score decreased from 43.7 to 42.4 and 

growth went from 64.5 to 61.6.  Lincoln’s overall score of a 66.0 was two tenths of a 

point short of being labelled as a proficient school.  We will continue to work hard and 

make intentional decisions when challenging and growing all students at Lincoln 

Elementary School.  

 
 The teachers at Lincoln have been working very hard on the requirements of the 

Teacher Professional Growth and Effectiveness System.  Teachers have compiled and 

submitted their Student Growth Goal data to the school administration.  The school 

administration along with the assistance of Mr. Wolf has been meeting with the 

teachers to discuss their teacher generated rubrics and possible next steps.  The school 

administration has also begun the evaluation process of conducting mini-observations in 

the classrooms.  

 
 

 

 

 

   
 


